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COLLEGE BOARD MEETING

The VCC College Board met for its regular monthly meeting on
Wednesday, April 23rd.

The President's report to the Board covered a variety of items
germaine to the various instructional centres; a copy has been
placed in the Library for your information.

The Board acted on reports and recommendations referred by the
Board's several committees. These are included with the Board's
agenda and minutes and a copy is in the Library.

The College President reported on the April 1llth meeting of the
Minister of Post-Secondary Education and his officials with the
chairmen of college boards and institutes and their presidents.
Mr. Gallagher reported that the centres are working on the refine-
ment of the program profile for 1985/86, somewhat reduced from the
program-mix indicated in January.

Documentation related to the Board's agenda and minutes of the
previous meeting, etc., have been placed in the KEC Library.

H.E.P.

SPRING AHEAD - FALL BACK!

Don't forget to change your clocks this
weekend. Move your clocks ahead one hour.

J.R.

mle ol KRing Edward Campus



Policy No.: 2.2:1.3

Issue Date: 1986 April 14

Amendment: Original )
Source: KEC Management Committee
Title: KEC WITHDRAWALS
Concerning: ATT KEC FacuTty and

Styde
Principal Approval: %W

POLICY:

A.l Subsequent to the course change period, and up to and including
the first instructional day of the last month of the
course/program, students may withdraw from that course.

A.2 A "W" is placed on the transcript for each course from which a
student withdraws. Calculation of grade point averages where
applicable will exclude such courses.

PROCEDURES:

B.1 To withdraw, a student will complete a withdrawal form
available from the Student Records office.

B.2 The student will receive his copy of the completed withdrawal

form. Other copies will be distributed to the accountant, the
counsellor and to the instructor.

DEPARTMENT HEAD - HUMANITIES

On the recommendation of the committee established for that purpose, I have
appointed Mr. Ron Fussell as the new head of the Humanities Department,
effective 1986 September 01. Mr. Fussell succeeds Mrs. Betty Pletcher who
has served as Department Head since 1982 September 01 and before that, as
Head of the Reading & Study Skiils Department.

Thank you Betty. Congratulations and all best wishes, Ron.
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"WHAT'S NEW IN CAREERS"

JOIN US FOR THIS INFORMATION SHARING SERIES AT LUNCH TIME -

WHERE: In the Cafeteria - Room 2145
WHEN: Fridays at 12:00 noon to 12:30 p.m.
STARTING: April 25 (for approximately 4 weeks)

BRING YOUR OWN LUNCH, BUT SHARE OUR EXCITEMENT.

Sam Lewindon

K.E.C. INSTITUTIONAL EVALUATION "OPEN FORUM"-APRIL 28TH

"How time flies when one is having fun!"

Yes, it really is time for the next phase of the ‘Institutional Evaluation’
process to take place. This major event is planned for Monday April 28th at
3:00 p.m. in the Auditorium.

You are most cordially invited to attend.

The summarized interim report should be in your possession. This will provide

a basis for discussion at the forum. Please feel free to discuss, with your
colleagues, the outcomes of the various sub-committees of the steering committee,
prior to the "Main Event®. Then be prepared to share those ideas with the panel
and others, on Monday.

By the way, "round table® meetings are planned as a follow-up of this forum.
Do sign-up for one if you have more to share on any of the issues raised. The
schedule for these meetings: TOPIC

K.E.C. - May 26th, 3:00- 5:00 p.m. Interaction with the external
community.

Langara - May 22nd, 12:30- 2:30 p.m. Accessing quality services.

V.v.i. - May 29th, 2:00- 4:00 p.m. (Organizing & managing for
the future.

I hope to see you there.

sam Lewindon

‘Before you start yelling about my re-
port curd, Pop, [ gotta tell you: vou're
holding it upside down.”
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e DELIVERED, TO EVERY. HOME!

Our SPRING FLYER Is out and It is full of exciting
training and learning opportunities for every member

ot the family. What better way to help celebrate

Vancouver’'s centennial than to accept the challenge
of learning to do something NEW“DIFFERENT or
.UPGRADING! p y e
EARN A CERTIFICATE" T MR e
To broaden your career path or blaze a new one, the
Contmumg Education DlVISlOﬂ oHers Certificate Pro-
grams in

: e MANAGEMENT SKILLS FOFt SUPERVISORS

34 .-» BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION .e COURT INTER-

PRETING ¢ VOLUNTEER MANAGEMENT ¢ MAN-
AGING. NON-PROFIT AGENCIES and COMMUN-
- ITY-BASED SOCIAL.SERVICES

Check your tlyer or phone 875<8.206'tor complete'

e ‘\,v-r Oy _are

&l “information.” -
2| . VISIT THE VVI OPEN HOUSE

. Featuring * the theme ‘‘VVI- - TRAINS FOR TO-
- MORROW?’’, The Vancouver: Vocational ‘Institute is

«LA:'-"\- ] »-'.Q Ao

holding its annual OPEN HOUSE on THURSDAY,

- APRIL 17th from 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. Guides will
" be conducting tours throughout the day so you can
wilness actual training in -Dental, Nursing, Hos-
pitality, Tourism, Business, Computers, Electronics,

Printing, Computer Aided Drafting ' and Food Ser- -
vices. There are prizes to win, shops to buy bargains, -

- and even a Student Aid lottery in whlch you can
participate. Plan to attend! .- : Tk e K

- VVI DENTAL HEALTH CARE CLINIC for pltlents

- under 20! - R Y e
The: clinic will provide homo care instruction, pollsh-
ing, fluoride treatments and dental X-rays and will be
in operation from April 28th to May 30th. A minimum
-of two appointments is usually required. The fee is

*only $10. 00, so call now,.for .an.. appointment at ’

¢ 681-4910.
" FIRST LANGARA CONFERENCE ON MULTIPLE
PERSONALITY, MAY 10-11.

Internationally recognized+ authority?‘lecturer and '
author, Dr. Ralph-Allison Is the keynote speaker. The -

aim of the conference is to provide an integration of

the growing amount of data on the nature of multnpte‘

personality disorder. ' ' -

REGISTRATION is $50.00 (825 00 tor students) and
i includes lunches, refreshments and printed material. .

-~Make enquiries to Margaret McVie at 324-5249. = *

s
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Mustang Winner Martene Rose Hancock and Prnm:lpal ot ng
Edward Campus, Harry E Pankratz ~ . Piaets
‘MUSTANG'S NEW OWNER FROM SFU

- The draw took place Monday, March 31st at the King
. Edward Campus and Marlene Rose Hancock's ticket.
was the winner. Marlene was a graduate student in
political science at Simon Fraser University where she
is presently employed as an external teaching
assistant. The 11,000 tickets sold and the matching
grant from the Vancouver Foundation has added well
over $40,000 fo the college’s student aid fund.

Pat Thompson, Honorable Mentlon for 1st year Pamtlng accepts her
- certificate from Gosdon Caruso, Painting/Printmaking instructor.

FINE ARTS ‘‘OPEN HOUSE"’ HELO APRIL 8 to 11
The annual Langara Fine Arts Department Awards ' [
Day was on April 8th at 2:00 p.m. The tollowmg
awards were presented in six areas:

ist year Drawing -~ ° '~ ALBERT CO "

ist year Design . GORDON WHITNEY
ist year Painting - * REBECCA CHONG -
ist year Sculpture ° '~ GERRY PARENT

1st year Ceramics. . ! GERRY PARENT

2nd year Drawing . '~ ARTHUR RENWICK -
2nd year Design . ' ~° MARIA SARAZIN
2nd year Painting =~ VICKY CHRISTOU
2nd year Sculpture JEREMY BEHN

2nd year Ceramics MICHAEL DICK °

2nd year Printmaking - PAMELA MacDONALD
Outstanding Achievement Awards were presented to
the following students:

GORDON WHlTNEY and ANDHEW WOODS 1st

.year =i r'.-;~' . . NQP - w ra e n.
SEAN BALINT and EFth 'MOTT 2nd year SR
R SO A Al G R S e R e R ] |-




DISTINGUISHED PIONEER AWARD

This is an award recognizing 100 Senior Citizens who have made a substantial
contribution to Vancouver, and was presented on the occasion of the city's
100th birthday by the Vancouver Centennial Commission. One of the recipients
who received this award was BETSY MCDONALD. Congratulations Betsy!

R.F.C,

DEPARTMENT HEAD - ABE/BUSINESS EDUCATION & COMPUTER STUDIES

On the recommendation of the committee established for that purpose, I have
appointed Mrs. C. Tolsma as the new Head of the expanded Business Education and
Computer Studies Department, effective 1986 September 01. Mrs. Tolsma succeeds

Mrs. Bette Lowe who has served as Department Head - and before that, as Co-ordinator
of Business Education since the creation of the program and department at K.E.C.

in the 1970's.

Thank you, Bette. Congratulations and all best wishes, Cathy.

HEP.
FAREWELL AND BON VOYAGE -

For Chaplain Jack Whytock - Monday, April 28th from 12 - 1 noon hour, Room 2145.

Bring your lunch. Jack graduates from Regent College, U.B.C.,M.T.S. An exciting
day for him is August 23rd in Moncton, N.B., when he takes Nancy Campbell for his
Bride. In September they take up residence in Glasgow, Scotland wnhere Jack will
continue his Graduate Studies. Nancy will teach in a Private School. We wish
them God's blessing in their chosen field of Christian Ministry.

Agnes M.

PRESENTATION

There will be a presentation by Graham Burns, Health Services, and Dave Greenall,
Counselling, entitled "A Cook's Tour of Mental Illness for Instructors”, from
12 - 1 P.M. in Room 3016 in the Counselling area on APRIL 25TH.

G.B.

FIRST INTERNATIONAL EDUCATION GRADUATION CEREMONY

Our first batch of International Education students are graduating on APRIL 30TH.
The ceremony will take place in the 5th floor boardroom at 2:00 P.M. of the same
day. Please join this small group of graduates. Coffee and juice will be served.

()



K.E.C. FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITIES

Eric Adler

Don Keyes

Marian Sylvester
Anne Bingley
Chris Sallis

Peter Lear
Frank Fornelli
Jean Cockell

Joyce Jarrett

Attend Chrysler seminar on fuel injection.
Study and evaluate new department software.
Attend Pearson Hospital Personal Care Seminar.
Attend Pearson Hospital Personal Care Seminar.

Course work - SFU; rewrite a paper to submit
for publication.

Readings in Physics and Chemistry for BTSD
level 4.

Further develop and refine course materials
for CS 063.

Learn word processing. (1/4 time.)

Rewrite Chemistry 067/071 lab manual.
(1/2 time.)

POSITION OPENINGS

April 17-18
April 21-25
May 01
May 01

May 01-16

May 05-09
May 06
- June 26

May 06
- June 25

May 06
- June 06

r40R0

V.C.C./Langara Campus requires an Instructor for the Food Services

Technician program.

Closing date for applications is May 2/86.

Kwantlen College in Newton requires a full time temporary instructor for

their Welding program.

Closing date for applications is April 30th.

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires a Financial Aid Clerk (temporary until approximately
July/87.) Closing date for applications is April 29th.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Financial Aid Clerk. (temporary until approximately
Sept./86.) Closing adate for applications is April 25th.

V.C.C./Langara Campus requires an Instructional Assistant I. for the Theatre

Arts Program.

Closing date for applications is April 30th.

OVERSEAS OPPORTUNITIES - Queen's University invites applications for an

Electronics Expert and a Management Specialist at the Kenya Technical

Teachers College (KTTC), Nairobi.

August 1986.

These are two year postings beginning in

Ciosing date for applications for these positions is Aprii 21/86.

For further information on tne above positions, please see bulletin boards.

H.E.P.



A NOTE OF APPRECIATION

Nora Hall, our long-time cashier friend with Domco Services, is due a specia1
vote of thanks and a note of sincere appreciation for her efforts in bringing
to all our attention the need for funding for Sharon Musto.

Sharon needs 'up front funding' of between 30 - 40 thousand dollars for an
operation at St. Barnabas Hospital in New York City to implant a computer chip
in her neck to improve ner mobility.

In future, Sharon hopes to be able to feed and dress herself and brush her teeth.

Nora's awareness of and warm sensitivity toward all our students has led her to
mob11ize support for Sharon. Thank you, Nora!

As well, many thanks to Steve Baker, Ed Davis, Stan Manson and all those others
t00 numerous to mention who organized and staged our Happy Hour last Friday.

And, to all who attended, thank you too. The Sharon Musto fund will certainly
get a good old K.E.C. boost.

Nora, we love you; thanks!

FROM ALL OF US AT K.E.C.

ASSESSMENT SCHEDULE - APRIL 29TH - MAY 8TH, 1986

‘Reading MWriting Mathematics E.LAs Typing
(Rm.4034) (Rm. 4034) and Accounting (Rm.4034) (Rm. 4034)
(Rm. 4034)
April 29 (T) 6:00 p.m. 7:00 p.m. 8:00 p.m.
April 30 (W) 10:00 a.m. 11:00 a.m. 12:00 noon 6:15 p.m. 2:00 p.m.
May 01 (Th) 2:00 p.m.. 3:00 psm. 4:00 p.m.
May 05 (M) 10:00 a.m. 11:00 a.m. 12:00 noon 12:30-—2:30}Room
3:30-5:30) 2137
May 06 (T) 6:00 p.m. 7:00 p.m. 3:00 p.m. 8:45 a.m.
May 07 (W) 10:00 a.m. 11:00 a.m. 12:00 noon 2:00 p.m.
May 08 (Th) 2:00 p.m. 3:00 p.m. 4:00 p.m.

Appointmen;s are required for academic assessments. Please book your appointment
with the Admissions/Student Records Office.

K.u.



FROM THE CAFETERIA

Due to the expected drop in customers, the staff servery will
regretfully close from MONDAY 28th APRIL to SEPTEMBER.

There will not be any changes in opening hours at this time.

Ed Davis

“Miss Walsh has certainly changed since she took that assertiveness course.



